Mr. Fred A. Deichmann,
The Equitable Life Assurance Society of the U. S.,
Los Angeles, California.

Dear Fred:

I am sorry that I did not answer your letter sooner. I am writing John, although much later than when you had asked me. But as usual, it seems as if I am on the go most of the time. I am secretary of the Selective Service Board here in Douglas County, had charge of the County Red Cross War Fund drive, and many other things. But we manage to get most of them done, although belatedly, I fear.

The all-Kansas team that he picked would be a mighty good one. I believe Charlie Black, the second, would be a forward who would look awfully good in there. Of course, we have had so many that I would hesitate to pick them.

I would enjoy a trip to L. A. Look up Jay Jakosky, the assistant to the President at U.S.C. He was the dean of our Engineering School here before he went out there. He is a grant fellow and you will enjoy him.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH